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P.O. Box 4484                                              Topeka, KS 66601
Membership Meeting
March 15, 2021
Attendance: Board members --  Rosie, Jeff, Ray, Lori, Becky, Karla, Ronda, and 12 Owners
Agenda presented by Rosiefor approval. Becky so moved, Jeff seconded to accept agenda, and it was approved.
Ronda presented February minutes.  Motion to approve as written by Jeff, seconded by Karla- approved.
Karla presented monthly financial report. 
Old Business:

Letter from resident questioning legality of the way the Board addressed making the special assessment and dues increase.  Rosie explained that legal advice was consulted and the bylaw section in question expired in 1980 and no longer applied.

Discussion surrounding the planned removal of patio rain covers and request for exceptions.
The floor was opened to both Board Members and Homeowners, at large, for three minutes in order to discuss.

At the conclusion of the discussion, a motion was put forth by Jeff, and seconded by Ronda to take a “pause” to reconsider the way the patio rain guard removal proceeds, and whether the Declarations and Bylaws dictate that all buildings, including the duplexes should be included in this overall project because it doesn’t distinguish between the two.  After much discussion, the motion was passed and proceeding with removal of the 4-plex rain guards is put on hold, until the Board can determine the best way to move forward in insuring compliance, with the existing Declarations and Bylaws.

Rosie began review/explaination of Part 1 of the Reserve Study completed in the fall of 2020.  A copy of the entire Reserve Study will be placed on the Pheasant Run web site and Facebook page for homeowners review because the lengthiness is cost prohibitive concerning printing of it for members.
Discussion began concerning the carports on the side of 5849 to be checked for possible faulty/improper construction.  Lori was asked to get bids from contractors about possible replacement and the construction costs involved.

The condition of stairs accessing the upper units in the 4-plexes and their safety was discussed.  Several ideas were discussed and will be investigated. Discussion for this issue is on-going.  
Cleaning the exterior of the buildings was discussed as a future item for the maintenance checklist, to remove dirt, grime, alge etc and as a time to inspect and note any areas of damaged/loose siding.

Pavement cracks in the complex were discussed.  Homeowners were asked to please report any of these areas on a maintenance request form so that the Board is aware of it, and can schedule appropriate repairs.

Replacing the heater at the pool was discussed.  After discussion between both Board and attending homeowners, a motion was made to ask Bill Blakely to go ahead and order and replace the existing heater vice trying to put a “bandaid” on it.  Motion forwarded by Becky, seconded by Ronda, and approved.

The meeting concluded at 8:15pm

Ronda Klein

Secretary, PRHOA 

